IN REPLY

4 -- -

## WAR DEPARTMENT SERVICES OF SUPPLY OFFICER PROCUREMENT SERVICE WASHINGTON

December 16, 1942

Brigadier General Fred W. Rankin, Office of Surgeon General, Washington, D. C.

Dear Fred:

Edith and I were delighted to learn of your promotion. I knew it had to come, and that you well deserve it.

We hope to get settled down soon and find time enough to see you, although you are away so much that it is a little hard to get in touch with you.

A phone call yesterday from Boston indicates the young man will be here today, and will spend a few days with us before going to his new assignment.

Our best to you and the family.

Faithfully yours,

C. H. DANIELSON, Colonel, A.G.D., Director.

